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REPORT OF THE TOWN CLERK-2009 
 
We had several important changes in 2009.  On the State side, we are now able to process 
lease and lease transfers, which saves everyone that extra trip to the State offices.  The 
State surcharge fees went into effect in August, which has increased the cost of vehicle 
registration for everyone.  
 
On the town side, Michelle Marsh joined the office as full time office manager.  Michelle 
in the dual role of town clerk will continue the present hours for the motor vehicle 
registrations, etc.  With Diane Rogers’s help, we have also been able to add clerk ours on 
Friday morning starting at 7:00am. 
 
We are now depositing all checks daily electronically to meet the State regulations of 
daily deposits and save the numerous trips to the bank. 
 
 It is with great confidence that I pass the town clerk baton to Michelle Marsh.  As my 
deputy for these many years, Michelle has completed hours of town clerk training both at 
the town and state level. 
 
Ruth Ann Wheeler 
Town Clerk 
 


